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Exhibit II
Notice of Endangered Status
as of
January 1, 2010

The actuary for the I.B.E.W. Local 363 Pension Plan, O’Sullivan Associates, has certified the
Pension Plan in Seriously Endangered status. Seriously Endangered status is described in Section
432 of the Internal Revenue Code. Based on the following actuarial measures, the Plan is
classified as Seriously Endangered (“Orange” Zone) as of January 1, 2010 as per the Pension
Protection Act:

3. Funded percentage.........ccoovvrunnnnne Less than 80%
4. Date of projected funded deficiency... Within the next seven years

As required by law, this serves as Notice to you that the Pension Fund is in Sertously
Endangered status as of January 1, 2010.

In further compliance with law, the Plan Trustees are developing a Funding Improvement Plan
that is to raise the funding level of the Plan to at least the level which is required by the Pension
Protection Act.

For more information about this notice, you may contact:

Mr. John Maraia

I.B.E.W. Local 363 Pension Plan
67 Comumerce Drive South
Harriman, NY 10926

You may also make an inquiry with the United States Department of Labor at:

Division of Technical Assistance and Inquiries
Employee Benefits Security Administration
U.S. Department of Labor

Washington, DC 20210
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